

## Shropshire and Powys Advanced Riders

### Minutes of Committee meeting 16<sup>th</sup> December 2020 by Zoom

	Item	Minutes	Actions
1	Attendance	Robert Hall, Ken Swinton, Robin Padgett, Kevin Fletcher, Simon Plevin, Tina Kelly, Charles Bridgman	
2	Apologies	David Rodgers, Helen Parker	
3	Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising.	No outstanding actions	
4	Chairman	Rob gave brief update as seen in Care on the Road the level 3 Motorcycle instructors course has launched. RoSPA will continue to support the Diploma and any holders who wish to, will be retested as Diploma Holders and assuming they pass will remain Diploma Holders. There is no option to upgrade the Diploma to a level 3 qualification, and the level 3 course has to be done in full there is no 'short course'	
5	Secretary	Nothing to report	
6	Clothing	Nothing to report	
7	Training Officer	11 in training	

Sapar Minutes – 16<sup>th</sup> December 2020

		3 Waiting 14 on hold 9 active 5 inactive tutors	
8	Publicity	We need to look at how we can advertise and promote the group when we come out of lockdown, to engage with motorcyclists and post-test training.	<b>Committee to think of ways that we can promote post test training.</b>
9	Treasurer	The funds remain static.	
10	Membership secretary	Report from Tina regarding members and updating of test passes. Most have responded and we are happy that our records are a up to date as possible. There were only a couple of non-responders and Tina will follow these up with a phone call. Kevin suggested to encourage Tutors to follow up with associates and ask what their results were to update our records.	<b>Rob to speak with Stuart and Tutors once we are back up and running.</b>
11	Monthly ride outs	Charles is happy to continue to try to organise future rideouts within the rules of lockdown restrictions.	
12	Social media	Simon reiterated the importance of social media to promote the group and asked for any stories of anecdotes to be passed to him for inclusion on social media.	
13	Social events	None happening until such a time a lockdown allows. Charles said he would like to try to organise 'virtual' meetings to engage with the members and perhaps have speakers.	<b>Ken to look at costings of having a club account for the facilitation of virtual meetings and which platform would be suitable.</b>
14	AOB	BMF renewal, agreed that we should continue with our group membership and ask David as treasurer to organise this. The main point of contact to change as Stuart no longer wishes to continue as point of contact.	<b>Rob to contact David to follow up.</b>

		<p>Glynn Jones Award - Discussion took place to try and find a way that we can ensure that the award is recognised and to get members to nominate other members who have contributed to the group.</p> <p>We will continue to look at this and it may be that we have 3 or 4 nominations and then ask members to vote on a bit like 'sports personality of the year' This is an ongoing matter for the committee and member to think about.</p> <p>Difficulty is a the moment with s little activity that we will review once the group is back running properly</p>	
--	--	--	--

Meeting closed at 20.00 hours

Next meeting **by Zoom.**

Signed.....

Date: .....

Chairman`